
 

 

 

    Our pre-field ministry (deputation) continues through the vastness of the true north, strong and free! 
Our hearts are burdened like never before as we have passed through Canadian villages, towns, and 
even cities with no gospel light to be found. We have seen firsthand the lack of gospel-preaching 
churches and the abundant influence of Satan’s stronghold, especially on the indigenous peoples of 
Canada. Asaph gives a challenge in Psalms 78:6-7 which says, “…who should arise and declare them 
to their children: That they might set their hope in God”. Oh, that the people of Canada would “set their 
hope” in God! 
 
  My family and I left our home in southern Ontario at the end of July to begin our journey through 
Canada. The Lord has given us a full schedule of meetings as we started out by heading to Northern 
Ontario, then made our way west to Manitoba, Saskatchewan, and Alberta, ending the month of 
September in British Columbia. For the month of October, we will continue in BC where we have various 
meetings lined up, including three Missions Conferences. For November, we will head south to Oregon, 
California, and Arizona, making it back home for mid-December. 
  
Praises  

 Salvation - We have been praying that the Lord would allow us to see people saved during our 
pre-field ministry and the Lord has been answering that request! The very first meeting of our trip 
across Canada a young man received Christ as his personal Lord and Saviour after the service! 
A few weeks later at another meeting in Edmonton, there were 11 first time visitors, and two 
young people received Christ as their personal Lord and Saviour! We know this has nothing to 
do with us as much seed had previously been sown in these individual lives, and God gives the 
increase! We are encouraged that God is still in the saving business! 
 Protection - During our time in Edmonton, I was driving on the 216 (one of the main highways) 
when my back tire blew out on my truck. My truck drifted to the right, then to the left, and back to 
the right again where I ended up in the ditch. I praise the Lord that I wasn’t towing my trailer at 
the time, it was only me in the vehicle, and that no one was hurt, and nothing was damaged! It 
really was a miracle!  
 

 We have been on deputation for just over a year now and our support level has reached nearly 60%! Our 
plan for 2025 is to base in Ottawa during the warmer season, living in our trailer, while continuing to raise 
support. At the same time, we will endeavour to find a more permanent living situation while also having 
the opportunity to be on the mission field ahead of schedule.  
 
  Despite all the idolatry and wickedness in Canada, God is still building his Church! God’s kingdom is still 
advancing, and people are still getting saved! I know in the depths of my heart that there are a people in 
Ottawa awaiting to be saved! 
 
Ps 145:13 “Thy kingdom is an everlasting kingdom, and thy dominion endureth throughout all 
generations.” 
 

Prayer Requests 
- Souls would continue to be saved 

- Support would continue to come in 

- Safety during our travels 

- Souls in Ottawa would soften to the gospel 

- God would call labourers to Canada 

- The Lord’s leading in finding a home in Ottawa 

Love in Christ, The Crevar Family 
Cody, Amy, Myla, Jethro, and Oliver              October 2024 

 
 

 

 


